
















 
St.  Anthony of Padua, High Ridge, MO  

How to get you/your family in our Special 100th Anniversary                            
Parish Pictorial Directory 

The only way to get your free copy of our Special 100th Anniversary                
Parish Pictorial Directory is to get you/your family picture taken—NO COST! 



Welcome                                          
To all our Guests,        
Fr. John Reiker, Deacon Jim G’Sell, and All your sisters and 
brothers at St. Anthony’s Parish Family welcome you and hope 
that your time with us may be a moment of spiritual experience. 
You are always welcome here and if you would like to become a 
member of this parish or are thinking to become a Catholic, con-
tact the Rectory office. Our phone is 636-677-4868 ext. 100. 
  

TODAY’S READINGS 

Mass Intentions  
 
Monday, October-4-St. Francis of Assisi        
8:00 A.M.       Leona Harlow 
Tuesday, October-5-Bl. Francis Xavier Seelos 
8:00 A.M.       John L. Sprock 
Wednesday, October-6-St. Bruno & Blessed 
                                        Marie Rose Durocher 
8:00 A.M.       Richard Miller-1st Anniversary 
Thursday, October-7-Our Lady of the Rosary              
8:00 A.M.       Ladies Sodality                                
Friday, October-8                                              
8:00 A.M.       Marie Kendrick          
Saturday, October-9-Ss. Denis &  John Leonardi                                                                
4:30 P.M.       Parishioners of St. Anthony’s 
Sunday, October-10-28th in Ordinary time                                                          
9:00 A.M.       John & Gertrude Koerber 

 

SUNDAY GOSPEL 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 

If anyone wants to be a Lector, Eucharistic Minister 
or Server, please call the parish office:    636-677-
4868. Training will be provided. 

Monday: Jon 1:1 — 2:2, 11; Jon 2:3-5, 8; Lk 10:25-37 
Tuesday: Jon 3:1-10; Ps 130:1b-4ab, 7-8; Lk 10:38-42 
Wednesday: Jon 4:1-11; Ps 86:3-6, 9-10; Lk 11:1-4 
Thursday: Mal 3:13-20b; Ps 1:1-4, 6; Lk 11:5-13 
Friday: Jl 1:13-15; 2:1-2; Ps 9:2-3, 6, 16, 8-9; 
Lk 11:15-26 
Saturday: Jl 4:12-21; Ps 97:1-2, 5-6, 11-12; 
Lk 11:27-28 
Sunday: Wis 7:7-11; Ps 90:12-17; Heb 4:12-13; 
Mk 10:17-30 [17-27]  

 

 

 

 

First Reading — The man said, “This one is bone of my 
bones and flesh of my flesh; this one shall be called 
‘woman’ ” (Genesis 2:18-24). 
Psalm — May the Lord bless us all the days of our lives 
(Psalm 128). 
Second Reading — He who consecrates and those who 
are being consecrated all have one origin (Hebrews 2:9-
11). 
Gospel — Whoever does not accept the kingdom of God 
like a child shall not enter it (Mark 10:2-16 [2-12]).  
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 THE BARRIERS THAT SEPARATE US 
We live in a society that has many technological avenues 
for stimulation and entertainment, one in which the urban 
population exceeds the non-urban. It is curious that loneli-
ness is a prevalent malady. It is easy to reach out and 
touch someone, we are told. But—in truth—it is not all 
that easy, and statistics from the mental health field will 
reinforce that opinion. Today’s readings are about the 
ways in which we can authentically reach out: God 
touches Adam to create a mate and end his solitude; God
-in-Jesus takes on human flesh and death in order that 
we might come to glory; Jesus reaches out to the children 
whom the disciples had tried to keep away, showing us 
the manner in which we must approach the loving em-
brace that awaits us in heaven. Until that day, however, 
we must remember that ours is a sacramental church, a 
church of signs of the love of God. And so we are called 
to reach out continually to ease the loneliness and the 
barriers that separate us from one another and, therefore, 
from the love of Christ.  Ministers for October 9 & 10, 2021                             

Eucharistic Liturgies   
 
Saturday, 4:30 p.m. 
Lector: #1  Penny C. 
Lector: #2  Maureen H. 
Eucharistic Minister (if needed): Donna S. 
Servers: Linda & Nate 
 
Sunday, 9:00 a.m. 
Lector: #1  Gail C. 
Lector: #2  Pat A. 
Eucharistic Minister (if needed): Linda K. 
Servers: Charlotte & Molly 

Mass Intentions 
If you would like a Mass offered for your loved one’s; de-
ceased or living, we have quite a few openings in Novem-
ber to be filled. The suggested stipend for a Mass is 
$10.00. You can either come by the parish office or mail 
in your request, attention to:  Paula Mari. Thank you. 

 2022 Lector Workbooks 
All Lectors: The 2022 Lector Workbooks are in the Sac-
risty with your names on them. Please pick-up. 



 
SUNDAY - October-3– Twenty-Seventh Sunday    
                                      in Ordinary Time 
 Jonah Prayer Teams after 9 a.m. Mass 
 Adult Faith Group-10:30 a.m. (Cafe)  
             Youth Group-6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.  
             (Youth group room).   
 
MONDAY-October-4 
 Patriotic Rosary-7 p.m. (indoors-Church) 
            Jonah Prayer Teams Meeting-7p.m. (Cafe) 
 
TUESDAY - October-5 
 Quilters-9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. (Quilting 
             room) 
 Women’s Faith Group-7 p.m. (Cafe) 
  
WEDNESDAY - October-6 
 Men’s Faith Group-6:30 p.m. (7th grade  
 room) 
  
THURSDAY– October-7 
 KC’s-7 p.m. (KC Hall-Antire Road) 
 KC Ladies Auxiliary-7 p.m. (KC Hall-Antire  
 Road) 
       
FRIDAY - October-8 
 Clean church after 8:00 a.m. Mass 
            (Volunteers Needed) 
 
SATURDAY-October-9 
 KC BBQ-Walmart’s in High Ridge: 9am-5pm. 
  
SUNDAY - October-10-Twenty-Eighth Sunday in 
                                     Ordinary Time 
 Adult Faith Group-10:30 a.m. (Cafe) 
 Youth Group-6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.    
            (Youth Group room) 
  

Activities This Week 

 
 

St.  Anthony of Padua, High Ridge, MO  

           Children’s Liturgy of theWord              
Jesus said, “Let the little children come to me, and do not 
hinder them, for the kingdom of heaven belongs to such 
as these.” Matthew 19:14 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word takes place during the 
9:00 a.m. Sunday Mass. This program is designed for 
children ages three through nine. Children’s Liturgy of 
the Word brings the Gospel to the children in an enlight-
ening and meaningful way and at their level of under-
standing. Through appropriately adapted Scripture texts, 
music, prayer, and activities that reinforce the Gospel 
message, the children have an opportunity to celebrate 
their faith in a way that is joyful and relevant to their own 
young lives. The children are escorted out of mass by 
the program catechists after the Opening Prayer and 
return to mass at Offertory.  

St. Anthony PSR News Enrollment is open for the 2021-
2022 school year! Classes will meet from 10:30 am -
11:45 am  Registration forms for preschool (Little Lambs), 
Kindergarten, and grades 1-8 can be found on the parish 
website at www.stanthonyhr.org under the Education tab. 
For more information contact Kathy Joslin at 
mrskathyjoslin@yahoo.com or call 636-677-4868 ext. 118 
(leave a message) or call 636-677-1567. 

Return 2021-2022 Registration forms to the parish 
office. 

Next Jonah Prayer Teams-October 2 & 3 

 

On October 2nd and 3rd members of the Jonah Prayer 

team will be available after the 4:30 pm and 9 am 

Masses.  For the Saturday 4:30 pm Mass the Jonah 

Prayer Ministers will be available in the front of Church 

on the St. Joseph side if you would like a personal 

prayer session. For the Sunday 9 am outdoor Mass the 

Jonah Prayer Ministers will be available at the corner of 

the school on the lower part of the parking lot (or in front 

of Church on the St. Joseph side if the Mass is moved 

indoors due to weather).  As always you are welcome to 

place any written prayer petitions in the permanent wall 

box in back of Church and before they leave the minis-

ters will collect any petitions left in the box.  Please feel 

free to call our coordinator, Tom Bayer, any time at 636-

677-5288 to provide any verbal requests for the Jonah 

Prayer Ministry group. 
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St. Anthony’s 100th+ Anniversary 
 

Ladies Sodality Luncheon 
 

Monday, October 11, 2021 
Lunch: 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

$10.00 per ticket, contact: Barb Hutchison at 
 636-677-8465 

The fun starts at 10a.m. with the Craft & Bake Sale 
 

HELP NEEDED 
 

The parish is in need of people to run the video of 
the Mass on the weekend. Training will be pro-
vided. 
Please call Paula Mari at: 636-677-4868 or email 
at: pmwillenbrink2011@gmail.com with your name,  
phone number, email address and what Mass pref-
erence you would be available to run the video of 
the Mass. We thank you in advance for your ser-
vice. to our parish. 

KC-BBQ Every 2nd Saturday!!! 
Saturday, October 9th, Knights of Columbus BBQ at 
Walmart in High Ridge 
10 AM until about 5 PM 
Ribs, Pork Steaks, Half Chickens, Burgers, Brats, 
Hot Dogs 
Homemade potato salad, coleslaw, baked beans 
Sodas and water. Support the Knights! ENJOY! 

BBQ-PON   (KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS BBQ  
                     COUPON) 
Bring this bulletin page (or cut out this coupon) 
$1.00 OFF OF A RIB OR CHICKEN OR PORK 
STEAK DINNER 
Good only at the 2021 Knights of Columbus BBQ 
at Walmart. 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION !!! 
 

The parish secretary, Paula Mari, will be out of the 
office from October 11th to October 13th and will be 
back in the parish office on Thursday, October 14th. 
If you want an article in the October 17th bulle-
tin it must be submitted no later than 9:00 a.m. 
Thursday, October 7th. Send your submissions to: 
pmwillenbrink2011@gmail.com. Thank you for your 
cooperation! 

St. Anthony’s 100th Anniversary 
 
 
 

Hi, my name is Pat Kohn.  I am helping to write the history 
of St. Anthony’s School.  We are in need of help to finish 
our project.  Any information about the school from the 
beginning, 1946 through 2008 would be appreciated.  
Information concerning PSR and Preschool is also 
needed.  Please contact me at twokohn@sbcglobal.net or 
636-677-3326.  Thank You. 
 

Dear St. Anthony’s Community 
and fellow Knight’s 

 
The Ladies Auxiliary wants to thank you for your support 
of our rummage sale. Thanks for all your donations and 
help in any way. It was a big success due to everyone’s 
efforts. Thank you to all the ladies who sorted and priced 
the many items. Thanks to the men who helped us load 
and unload all the stuff. A special thank you to our chair-
person of the sale: Connie Whelan who did a great job! 



Thank you for your Gifts to God 
and your Parish Family 

September 27 & 26, 2021 

Collection 

Follow us on our Web Page 
Saint Anthony of Padua 

High Ridge 
Stanthonyhr.org 

God bless you for your  generous contributions. 
We all appreciate your sacrifices and love of our  

St. Anthony Family! 
Are we in your will? 

Please Pray for the Sick 

If you would like for us to pray for someone please 
email the parish office & Fr. John and we will add 
them to the list.  Reminder: Names will remain on 
the list for a month unless notified. 

Parish Support 

General Fund                                        $4,573.00                  
Building Fund                                            $50.00                  
St. Vincent de Paul                                  $170.00                  
Catholic University                                    $25.00                  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For Brad Hook the son of Bob and Margaret Hook 

 September 20 to September 26, 2021 
 
General Fund                                       $1,450.00                   
SVdP                                                          $37.50                   
Building Fund                                           $10.00                   

 
 
 
 
 

 
Tim Werner 

Bruce Werner 
Frank Roser 

Bob Townsend (brother of Lucy Riley) 
Michael Hanewinkel 

Christina Barger 
Clyde Blessing     

Donna Schumann 
 Gerry & Robin Gutting 

Cliff Hudson 
Rose Hill 

Have you been called to help those in need in our 
community?  join the Society of St Vincent de Paul 
right here in our parish.  
  
We have been helping Neighbors in Need for 175 
years!  The first American Chapter was established 
at the Old Cathedral right here in St. Louis.  Today 
in St. Louis, there are 139 Conferences with more 
than 3,600 members helping Neighbors in Need 
throughout our community.  
  
Serve the poor. 
Make friends. 
Grow Spiritually. 
To learn how to join un, contact: 
  
Dae Lyons, SVDP President 
314-566-6314 
Thank You!! 
  
For more information about the Society of St Vin-
cent de Paul, visit :  www.svdpstlouis.org. 

 

October is the month of the Most Holy Rosary. 
Please join us on Mondays in the church, at 
7:00 p.m. for the Patriotic Rosary to honor our 
Blessed Mother and to pray for our country. 
 

 
St.  Anthony of Padua, High Ridge, MO  
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CHANGE OF PASTORS AND GIFT OF PEWS 
 
 
Father Dreher 

In 1930 Father was removed as our pastor and was replaced by Father Albert W. 
 Weinig.  In order to pay off the parish debt, he held several picnics and socials. 

 
 
Father Sylvester L. Cassidy  

was appointed to succeed Father Weinig. Our parish remained  a mission parish at 
this time.  Father Cassidy served as Chaplain at St. Joseph’s Orphan Home, 
St. John the Baptist Parish, Cathedral Latin School and Josephine Heitkamp 
Hospital.   
 

It was during this time that St. Mary and Joseph’s Church in St. Louis donated pews  
to our church.   Padded kneelers were installed and the interior as well as the exterior 
of the church was painted. 

 
Since we remained a mission church, Father Cassidy had to continue to come out to our parish to say Mass, 
while also attending and serving as chaplain and mission pastor to the other churches, etc. as well.  In order 
for St. Anthony of Padua - High Ridge to become a parish church, a private residence -- Rectory -- had to be 
built and provided to our Pastor.  This was then the next goal for our mission parish. 
 
The Rectory 

Even though our parish was small and poor, the parishioners worked hard to build the Rectory and on     
 May 25, 1944, Father Raymond Diermann was made our Pastor. 

 

The Rev. Raymond Diermann 
1944-1948 


